
Belnap Family Organization Minutes 
                                                       November 12, 2009 
 
Conference call began at 7:35 p.m. on Thursday, November 12, 2009. 
 
Online:  Wes Cox, Pat Johnson, Edith Ward, Lois Goodmansen, and Florence Ilene Ward 
 
Excused:  Nathan Cox, Audrey Hobson 
 
Opening prayer:  Edith Ward 
 
Pat Johnson read the minutes from October 8, 2009.  Minutes were approved. 
 
Edith explained that she missed the last few conference calls because she was in an 
accident and couldn’t sit at her computer. 
 
Wes Cox reviewed the options of the reunion for 2010 as discussed in earlier calls:  
Ogden Valley, Huntsville stake house, and Wasatch Mountain State Park.  The stake girls 
camp in Ogden Valley will not be available.   
 
It was decided to explore the 4 church buildings in Ogden Valley.  Wes reported that a 
Belnap relative, Gina Miskin Harper, lives in Eden and gave Wes contacts to find out 
about availability of the buildings.  First choice will be the stake center between 
Huntsville and Eden.  The stake center has a large cultural hall and outside pavilion.  It is 
air conditioned and has parking and easy access.    
 
Wes proposed to have a 2 day reunion.   
Friday – Meet in the morning at the North Fork Park where the trail head starts - hike Ben 
Lomand Peak (all day to hike to top – half day to hike part way to the lake).   
 
Friday evening – temple session at Ogden Temple and baptisms for youth. 
 
Saturday:  Start reunion at the stake center at 10:00 or so – times to be determined later. 
We need to leave time for people to travel to and from. 
 
We need to research options to stay in the area – inexpensive Ogden hotels, camping. etc. 
 
Wes will call and see if the buildings are available and then we will make assignments to 
research and plan the reunion in detail (classes, lodging, maps, etc.) 
 
Closing prayer:  Wes Cox 
 
Next conference call:  January 14, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. – No call in December 

 
 


